MINUTES OF THE CANVASSING RESULTS MEETING OF THE MANHATTAN BEACH CANVASSING BOARD November 14th, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of Manhattan Beach City Council was held on Wednesday November 14th, 2018 in the City Hall at 7pm. The following officers were present: Paul Allen-Mayor; Janis Allen, Barb Hanson-Wannebo-Council Members; Amy Wannebo-Clerk-Treasurer; Council Member Yurek was absent, approximately nine residents and four member of the press were present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Agenda Amendments: None.

Canvassing Results: Clerk-Treasurer Wannebo read aloud the results. For City Council Betty Worts 27 votes, Barb Hanson-Wannebo 22 votes, Peg Boots 21 Votes and Marlene Yurek 20 Votes. Betty and Barb won the Council seats. For Mayor Paul Allen 23 votes and Kevin Larson 23 votes, tied. She explained that the Mayoral tied vote would need to be determined by a game of chance. Clerk-Treasurer Wannebo suggested either flipping a coin which was recently donated by Terry Zenner a silver dollar or drawing cards, high card wins with aces low. She suggested that cards be drawn so a decision wouldn't have to be made on calling heads or tails. Cards were drawn first by Kevin Larson and then Mayor Allen. Mayor Allen won with the high card of 9 beating out Kevin Larson's 3.

A motion was made by Council Member Hanson-Wannebo and seconded by Council Member Allen to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Amy Wannebo

Mayor/Council Member